

Volume 12 Issue 5

September/October 2023



Sharing the Gospel in Schools

Many schools in the United States have become increasingly secular and intolerant of public expressions of Christian faith. However, in many countries around the world where I lead evangelistic crusades, the Lord opens doors for me to share the Gospel with students in high schools and universities. During our recent crusade in Bolivia, I was able

to preach the Gospel in a local high school and in a university medical school. In the high school, I was able to preach the Gospel to the students, teachers, and administrators and to give a public invitation to receive Christ. Numerous students, both male and female, prayed to accept Christ in front of their peers. At the university medical school, I had to use a little more subtle approach. The Bolivian pastor who helped organize our crusade has a son and daughter-in-law who just graduated from the medical school. The pastor's son witnessed to the dean of the medical school while he was a student and he was saved. It was that dean who invited me to give a lecture to the medical students on "Leadership in a Modern World from a Christian"



Perspective." I used the lecture to lift up Jesus Christ as the greatest leader in human history, and I highlighted timeless leadership principles from His life that we should all implement in our lives today. I was able to show the students that we need Christ in our lives in order to be the kind of people and leaders we need to be.



Crusade in Bolivia

In October we returned to Bolivia for the first time since the Covid pandemic. I was scheduled to go to Bolivia in 2020 but had to cancel because of the Covid outbreak. Last year we tried again to go to Bolivia, but a month before our scheduled crusade, a 300% spike in Covid caused the government to reinstate a lockdown on large public gatherings. We, however, did not give up and continued to pray and plan for another crusade in Tarija, Bolivia. This year the Lord removed the barriers, and we were able to hold a large outdoor crusade there in Tarija, a city in southern Bolivia with a population of over 200,000 people. During the crusade 235 people came forward publicly to commit their lives to Jesus Christ as Savior and Lord. Over 30 local pastors and churches partnered with us to help host the event. Local church members led music, set up the venue, provided prayer support, invited lost friends and family, and served as ushers. Tarija government officials gave us access to a large public square with a large stage in the center of the city. I was able to visit the mayor of Tarija in his office and thank him for opening the doors of the city to us and to the gospel. We thank God for pastor Marcos

Navarro who organized the local pastors and who was also vital in planning and organizing every detail of this crusade. In addition, we want to thank our Uttermost Evangelism support team for your prayers and financial gifts that made this crusade possible.



Prayer Request

This has been the busiest year in ministry since we started Uttermost Evangelism. God has opened doors around the world, and we have seen thousands of people publicly receive Jesus Christ as their Savior. It has also been a financially expensive year as inflation around the world has made our crusades and outreaches much more expensive. We are over \$150,000 dollars behind our financial receipts from last year. Would you prayerfully consider making a special end of the year donation to help us catch up and end the year strong? God has opened doors around the world for us next year, but we need the financial resources to walk through those doors and take the Gospel to the uttermost. Thank you for prayerfully considering how God might use you to help meet this need.

Bolivian Women's Conference

Carla was able to travel with me to Bolivia for our recent crusade.

When the pastors' association heard that she would be coming, they asked her to lead a women's conference. Bolivian Women's Day is a national holiday celebrated every year on October 11th. Since our ministry in Bolivia coincided with the holiday, the organizers were able to schedule the women's conference on



Bolivian Women's Day. One hundred and eighty five women of all ages attended the conference.